December 17th, 1923. Dr. John S. Bates, Bathurst Company Limited, Bathurst, N. B. Dear Dr. Bates:-I am very much obliged for your letter of the 14th of December and wish to thank you for taking up the question of a Research Building with Sir William Price. I trust that your efforts to arouse his interest will be successful and that before long we shall have the facilities at which you are aiming. I shall, of course, hold myself in readiness to see Sir William Price whenever it may be convenient to him. Yours faithfully, Principal.